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Message from the President 
 Congratulations to the WHS student leadership 
class and the adult planning committee for planning 
and delivering a wonderful 125th Anniversary 
Celebration event.  Alumni who attended 
thoroughly enjoyed the day and are now looking 
forward to the 150th! 

I’m proud to be a Husky and I’m proud of my 
dedicated Alumni Foundation Board.  We are doing 
great things with the membership dues and 
donations of our active members.  Our recently 
revived classroom grant program is supporting 
instructors to provide their students with quality 
learning experiences.  Classrooms of students 
directly benefitting from your generosity! 

Visit our updated and improved website at 
whsaf.org to learn more about the Alumni 
Foundation including meetings, membership, 
current events, projects and other fun stuff.  Hey, 
you can even use the PayPal link to make an online 
donation or join and pay dues!  As we start the New 
Year, make the resolution to join us as we support 
the next generation of Huskies!  

Steve Giudici 
Class of ‘76 

 

 

Yearbook Wanted 
 
Russell Muela is looking for a 1954 WHS yearbook 
for his mother, Esther Muela.  
He can be contacted at (408) 476-5323 

 

Scholarships Awarded 
On May 19th, the Alumni Foundation awarded 6 
scholarships to graduating seniors of the class of 
2016. The recipients were: 

Alumni Foundation School Service Scholarships 
Haradeen Dhillon ($1000) -- UC Davis; Molecular 
& Cellular Biology/ Pre-Med 
Jennifer MacAuley ($500) -- UC San Diego; 
Structural Engineering 

Carrie Nunes Community Service Scholarship 
Cynthia Chang ($1500) -- Harvard University; 
Biological Sciences/Neurobiology 
John Woodcock Athletic Leadership Scholarships 

Liana Gaspar ($500) -- CSU Monterey Bay; Marine 
Science 
Htet Wint ($500) -- Ohlone College; Public Policy 
Rachel Rice ($250) -- San Jose State University; 
Communications 

Volunteers Wanted 
Do you have time and a talent you could share?  

The Alumni Foundation is not just for WHS 
Alumni. We welcome staff, parents, and community 
supporters, as well as alumni.  
We are looking for assistance for the following: 

Web Master 
Newsletter Editor 

Board Member 
Reunion Representative 

The Alumni Foundation meets the 2nd Tuesday of 
each month at 6:45 PM in the Student Center at 
WHS. 

www.whsaf.org 

whsaffremont@gmail.com 

 



Classroom and 
Academic Grant Program 

The Washington High School Alumni Foundation is 
focused on raising money to support staff and 
students for classroom and campus activities, and 
funding scholarships for graduating seniors. 

Over the past 2 years, the Alumni Foundation has 
awarded more than $10,000 in scholarships to the 
graduating seniors.  
This year, we began a new program:  Classroom 
and Academic Grants. This program is designed to 
assist the instructors of Washington High School in 
providing quality instruction and unique learning 
experiences for their students. The grants would pay 
for things that would not be covered by a 
district/school budget or where that budget falls 
short. It could be providing for a substitute so a 
class can go on an educational field trip, art supplies 
(clay, paint), or equipment in the science labs, etc.  
So far this current year, 2016-17, the Alumni 
Foundation has funded two grants totaling $825 that 
will benefit more than 75 students. 

$225 - Resource Teacher: white board 
markers, world atlas, post-it notes and pocket 
folder-portfolios.  
$600 – Core Support: 2 HP Chromebooks to 
assist in curriculum delivery for students with 
learning disabilities.  

In addition to general donations, you may contribute 
directly to either Scholarships or the Classroom and 
Academic Grant Program through our website, 
www.whsaf.org 

 

eScrip Fundraising 
eScrip is an easy way to make a contribution to the 
Washington High School Alumni Foundation. The 
Alumni Foundation is now a registered participant 
of the eScrip fundraising program. Participating 
merchants will make contributions to the WHS 
Alumni Foundation based on purchases you make 
by using the registered cards, at no additional cost 
to you. If you shop online, use the eScrip website’s 
“online mall” to access your favorites, such as 
Amazon, Apple Store and Target. 

If you are not an eScrip member, signing up is easy. 
(1) Log onto www.eScrip.com (2) Click on “sign-
up.” (3) Enter your personal information (4) Choose 
“Washington High School Alumni Foundation” (5) 
Register your debit and credit cards. 
If you are already supporting another organization, 
eScrip allows you to choose up to 3 organizations to 
support, so please add the Foundation. The WHS 
Alumni Foundation provides scholarships to 
graduating seniors and support for WHS student 
and campus activities. For eScrip Program 
Information, Merchant Lists or to sign up online 
visit www.escrip.com 

Got News? 
To contribute any news or information regarding 
WHS past graduates, please contact Susanne 
Turner (class of 1958) at: 

Cauit@aol.com or call 510-793-7452. 

 
 

“Circle of Honor” Bricks 

Don't forget there is still plenty of room for more 
plaques in the "Circle of Honor" around the flag 
pole in front of the school. 

The plaques make great ways to remember a friend 
or family member.  They are $35.00 each and make 
great gifts.  All monies we raise goes to 
SCHOLARSHIPS for Seniors and request from 
teachers for things they may need for their 
classrooms.  We thank you all for your support and 
donations. Any questions, please call: Susanne H. 
Turner 510-793-7452 

WHSAF is on Facebook! 
The WHSAF has caught up to the 21st century!  We 
are on Facebook. You can access us at: 
Washington High School Alumni Foundation, 
Fremont, CA.  Please stop in and “like” the pages, 
and let other Washington grads know the pages are 
there.  We will update these pages with current 
Alumni news.  

 
 



Important Newsletter Info 
Please send us your email address! 
WHSAF is trying to modernize as well as keeping 
costs under control.  With that in mind, the board 
has decided to send your future copies of the 
newsletter via email.  If you have an email address, 
you will be sent the newsletter electronically.  It 
will also be posted on the Alumni foundation 
website www.whsaf.org.   
If you do not have an email address or still require a 
“hardcopy” of the newsletter, please acknowledge 
your request for a “printed copy” when you renew 
your annual membership.   

 

In Memory....  
Antoinette Rose Pinto                       1935 

Robert Solon                                  1937 

Benjamin J. Mozzetti                      1940 

Florence Bettencourt Rodrigues    1941 

Frank J. Borghi, Jr.                        1942 

Jessie Seoane Nieto  1942 

Norma Biale Burns                        1944 

John Myrick                                    1944 

Ernestine Silva Malone                  1944 

Dolores Mognaga Quintana          1948 

Ronald Silva                                  1948 

Marvin Peixoto                              1948 

Vivian Pine Morgan                        1951 

Stanley R. Anderson                      1952 

Anthony James Bettencourt          1953 

Gene Mayer                                  1953 

Faye Martin Hernandez                1953 

Charles Sam Ramirez                  1954 

Frank Anthony Velarde                  1954 

June Swartz Ross                          1955 

Betty Sue Solly Willingham            1956 

Kenneth Vieira                              1956 

Jerry Rodrigues                            1957 

Janice Barks Atack                        1957 

LaVonne Lemos Campa                1957 

Barbara Morris Copeland              1957 

Richard Vargas                              1957 

Diane Mendoza Woodson            1958 

Willa Hicks Paul                            1958 

Joan Bagley Perrone                    1958 

David R. Rodrigues                        1958 

Bonnie Mackey                              1959 

Jon G. Quaid                                1959 

James Scarentino  1959 

Virginia Araujo Bettencourt          1959 

Joseph Robert Briar                      1960 

Thomas V. Pugmire                      1960 

Stephen J. Gallagher - teacher       
’61-
‘90 

David C. Brower                            1962 

Gary S. Gould                              1963 

Jerry Wertenberger                      1964 

John W. Steinert                            1967 

Yvette Hainline                              1969 

Nikki Lynn Fudenna                      1970 

Verna Leona Marshall                    1970 

Ruth Gillmore Abraham - teacher    
‘70-
‘72 

Stuart J. Peters  1971 

Colleen O'Mara Wold                    1972 

Kathryn Roberts Dorgan                1972 

Guy Matthews  1973 

Patrick D. McCoy                          1984 

Daniel Stover                                1991 

Brien E. Ollendorf                          1992 
 

 



 

Last Name __________________ First Name _______________Maiden ___________ 
Address ______________________________________________  Class of: ________ 
City ____________________ State ________  Zip __________ 
Email Address ________________________________________ 
We will communicate by email unless checked:      ! please send by US mail 
Phone Number ____________________     ! cell    ! home 

I am interested in joining the Washington High School Alumni Association! 
� Recent Graduate (within 5 years):  $5 for first 5 years after graduation 
� Annual Membership:  $20  !  New    !  Renewal 
� Annual Membership including spouse:  $30 
� Senior Citizen Annual Membership (65+):   $15 

I would like to make an additional donation to the WHS Alumni Foundation! 
Undesignated Donation    � $50  � $100   $250  � Other $_______ 

Classroom – Academic Grant Program  � $50  � $100   $250  � Other $_______ 

General Scholarship Fund     � $50  � $100   $250  � Other $_______ 

Carrie Nunes School Service Scholarship � $50  � $100   $250  � Other $_______ 

John Woodcock Athletic Scholarship  � $50  � $100   $250  � Other $_______ 

Brower-Ely Journalism/Publications Scholar � $50  � $100   $250  � Other $_______ 

Pop Goold Aspiring Educator Scholarship � $50  � $100   $250  � Other $_______ 

Make checks payable to:  WHS Alumni Foundation 
Please mail to:   WHSAF; P.O. Box 3033, Fremont, CA   94539 

Washington High School Alumni Foundation is an IRS 501 (c) (3) organization 

and contributions are tax deductable 

Washington High School 
Alumni Foundation  
Membership Form 


